
Proposed Raised Zebra Crossing in  

Ambleside Avenue (D3825) Walton-On-Thames 

Statement of Reasons 

It is proposed to provide a zebra crossing in Ambleside Avenue, Walton-on-Thames, 

between the junctions of Rodney Road and The Furrows. 

The Zebra crossing will be on a raised table with anti-skid surfacing on the approaches to 

the crossing.  

The scheme has been progressed in response to a petition requesting a pedestrian 

crossing in Ambleside Avenue that was presented to Elmbridge Local Committee in 

November 2021.  Surrey County Council applied to Elmbridge Borough Council for 

Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) funds to be awarded to finance the new crossing.   

On 4th July 2022 CIL was granted for the design and construction of a raised Zebra 

Crossing on Ambleside Avenue.  

The scheme aims to promote a safer environment and to reduce the conflict between 

vehicles and pedestrians.  It is anticipated that particular benefits would be for child and 

adult pedestrians walking and cycling to and from Walton Oak Primary School, Walton-On-

Thames.    
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